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CHAPTER MEETING AND CONTACT INFO:

Gwinnett Chapter- 7:30 PM on the 3rd  Thursday of every month.  First Baptist Church of Lawrenceville, 165 Clayton Street,   Contact June Cooper by phone 770-995-5268, or email jc30044@flash.net, next meetings: March 19, April 16,  May 21
TCF Atlanta website:  www.tcfatlanta.org     Gwinnett

website:www.tcfgwinnett.homestead.com/index.html
Georgia Regional Coordinator:  Muriel Littman, 404-603-9942  Email muriellittman@comcast.net 

The Compassionate Friends National Office: 1-877-969-0010

www.thecompassionatefriends.org 

OTHER AREA CHAPTERS:

Atlanta (Tucker) Chapter - 7:30 PM - second Tuesday of every month.  First Christian Church of Atlanta, 4532 LaVista Road, Tucker  Cindy Durham 770-938-6511, Tamie Dodge  770-982-2251 or Joe Hobbs 770-879-0023   Sibling Group – same time, ages 12 & up.  Nina Florence 404-484-2618            

 Sandy Springs Chapter - 7:15 PM -  fourth Wednesday of every month. Link Counseling Center, 348 Mt. Vernon Highway, Sandy  Springs  -  Muriel Littman  404-603-9942 

Southwest Atlanta Chapter - 7:30 PM on the first Thursday of every month. Ben Hill United Methodist Church, 2099 Fairburn Road, SW, Atlanta  Jackie McLoyd   404-346-4217  

Athens Chapter - 7:30 PM on the second Monday of every month. Holy Cross Lutheran Church, 800 West Lake Drive (ext. of Alps Road),   Johnnie Sue Moore 706-769-6256

Marietta Chapter - 7:00-9:00 p.m. First Tuesday; Third Floor of Marietta First Baptist Church , 148 Church St.    Erica Beltz, 678-891-7479  or Kathy Kelcourse, 770-579-3512  
Rome Chapter    Sandra Stinson (706) 235-6108   
Dalton Georgia Chapter-  Dawn Sissons  706-277-3312 or cell phone 706-264-4458  

Pickens County Chapter – 7:00 pm second Tuesday each month at Georgia Mountain Hospice in Jasper.  Call Anne Morrow at 706-692-5656.
North Georgia Mountains Chapter, 7:30 – 9:30 last Thursday of each month, Union County Library meeting room in Blairsville.  Contact Kathy Malone 770-979-1763

A non-denominational self-help support group offering friendship, understanding and hope to bereaved families who have experienced the death of a child at any age, from any cause.

"The mission of The Compassionate Friends is to assist families in the positive resolution of grief following the death of a child and to provide information to help others be supportive."
www.tcfatlanta.org   and www.thecompassionatefriends.org
We need not walk alone.

We are The Compassionate Friends

Dear Friends,

The Gwinnnett  newsletter is available both in print and through e-mail.   If you have received this issue in print and would prefer to receive e-mail instead, please notify us at tcfgwinnett@yahoo.com or 770-932-5862.  This will help keep our postage and printing costs down.  We welcome your suggestions to improve our chapter newsletter.

We need your input for the newsletter. Poetry, letters and comments submitted by parents, siblings and grandparents will be an important part of each issue.  Our next issue, Summer 2009,  will cover the months of  June, July and August.

We will also continue to recognize birth and death dates as times of special remembrance within our TCF family.  Please communicate this important information to us if you have not already done so.  
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 THANK YOU!


Many parents give back to TCF through volunteer opportunities as a means of honoring their child.  Without volunteers our group would not exist.  We are grateful to these volunteers:  June Cooper, Chapter Co-Leader, in memory of her daughter, Wendy McMain & in memory of her sister, Noreen Keenan;  Meg Avery, Chapter Co-Leader & Newsletter Editor in memory of her son James Avery; Barbara Dwyer, Chapter Treasurer and group facilitator and Leo Dwyer, group facilitator and community outreach,  in memory of their son Matthew Dwyer;  Maryann Bills for making birthday phone calls, in memory of her daughter, Norma Mucha, and in memory of her granddaughter, Samantha Mucha ;  Terry Sparks, provides newly bereaved packet info & group facilitator, in memory of his daughter, Natalie Sparks;  Nancy Long,  creating & mailing Remembrance Cards in memory of her son Joseph Beatty;  Sandy Lavender, organizing & setting up the library in memory of her daughter Ashley Lauren Hull; Terri Pilgrim, database/directory updates in memory of her son, Ryan Pilgrim, and Janice & Wayne Pattillo, maintaining our Children’s Memorial Garden, in memory of their son, Michael Pattillo.
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March, April, May Birthdays

The light of life never goes out, and so we remember their birthdays
James Atkinson (Marcus)

03-02-70

Lance Robert Malone


03-03-70

G.W. Fox



03-08-78

Ian Sharpe



03-10-80

Amity Kozak



03-11-78

Jeff Bradley



03-13-70

Malahai PierreLouis


03-16-97

Samantha Mucha


03-17-90

Richard Kendell “Ken” McCurdy
03-23-65

Marcus Reid



03-23-85

Corey Adam Price


03-24-83

Justin Jordan



03-27-88

Ashley Lauren Hull


03-30-84

Cory Bute



04-02-82

Joey Robinson



04-04-81

Jenny Gryzinski



04-07-85

Aaron Stephens



04-09-82

Norma Mucha



04-11-63

Bo Tuggle



04-12-75

Elizabeth “Beth” Rihm


04-13-82

Ben Ellerd



04-15-84

Adam Brandon Anglin


04-17-84

Gary Pruitt



04-18-57

Kathryn Collier



04-18-00

Ryan Olier



04-19-91

Michael Dunn



04-20-57

Matthew Hinson


04-24-90

Robert Coltman



04-24-68

Ricky Ainsworth


04-25-75

Kristina Olier



04-25-85

Brett Lykins



04-28-80

Rhett Lykins



04-28-80

Billy Foulke



04-28-88

Amy Hannigan



05-02-85

Richie Petzel



05-02-87

Jonathan Ayers



05-04-84

Michael Rivero



05-06-84

David Braund



05-08-85

Natalie Sparks



05-11-75

Thomas Michael Pattillo

05-14-73

Henry Abadin, Jr.


05-15-83

Karissa Palmer



05-19-95

Chad Gordon



05-21-72

Joshua Waggoner


05-25-90

Jason Edward Palmer


05-27-78

Richie Petzel



05-27-87

Wynne Wilson



05-30-60

Melissa McDonald Weber

05-31-73
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March, April, May Anniversaries
So that their lives may always shine, our children are remembered.  As long as we live, they too shall live for they are part of us in our memories
Wendy McMain


03-04-01

Marcus Hamrick


03-04-08

Johnny Banks, Jr.


03-08-06

Alan Parish



03-11-96

Thomas Michael Pattillo

03-11-98

Henry Abadin, Jr.


03-11-07

Jennifer Dailey



03-12-97

Julie Duncan



03-13-01

Elizabeth “Beth” Rihm


03-14-03

Shawn Lippman


03-23-06

Richard Kendell “Ken” McCurdy
03-25-90

Sandra Banderas


03-22-06

Joshua Waggoner


03-26-08

Matthew James McCune

03-27-04

Andrea Nicole King


03-28-08

Tyler Ivey Rice



04-02-05

Jessica Bryl



04-03-00

Marcus Reid                                             04-08-07






04-04-02

Tiffany Maxwell


04-11-05

Donald Sargent



04-20-02

Xavier Ray



04-24-04

Elijah Sheppard



04-24-04

Jermaine Howard


04-25-05

Eric Amend



04-25-06

Joshua Stulick



04-27-92

Adam Brandon Anglin


04-29-01

Stephanie Fortner


05-02-04

Rhett Lykins



05-04-80

Heidi Goodman



05-05-01

Adrian Ortiz



05-05-01

Wynne Wilson



05-05-06

Amanda Christine Warnock

05-06-01

Keith Kotte



05-08-04

Brandon Miller



05-08-06

Hayden Navarrete


05-09-08

Joseph Beatty



05-11-05

Ian Sharpe



05-15-00

Greg Jones



05-15-07

Justin Jordan



05-16-06

Justin Cates



05-17-06

Tom Waters



05-19-97

Blake “BJ” Jolly


05-23-05

Lance Robert Malone


05-29-95

James Atkinson (Marcus)

05-30-07

Amity Kozak



05-30-07
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 The Robin’s Song
By Genessee Bourdeau Gentry
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It’s spring once again.  Our part of the world is turning back toward the sun; trees are leafing out; wildflowers are blooming.  Robins are again singing to one another.  And, I believe, also singing to those who are grieving.

Before my daughter Lori died in the summer of 1991, I was under the misperception that only the English robin had a glorious song.  That smaller, red-breasted scalawag of a bird delights all who hear it, and I had felt that we in the United States had been short-changed when they’d misnamed its larger, boring, American cousin the same sweet name.  All I’d ever heard our robins do was cheep!  Then one spring day in the year after Lori died, during one of the darkest times of my grief, my ears and heart flew open with surprise at a song I heard outside my window.  I distinctly heard, in the midst of my pain, a bird singing loudly and clearly, “Cheer up!  Cheer up!  Cheerio!...Cheer up!  Cheer up!  Cheerio!”   I went outside to see what marvelous bird might have been sent to sing to me.  I could barely see the bird at the top of the neighbor’s poplar tree, so while hoping this exotic, magical bird wouldn’t fly away while I was gone, I went to find our binoculars.

Rushing back, I could hear the bird from each room in the house.  After adjusting the binoculars, I was truly amazed to see one of our “boring” American robins come clearly into view!  As he continued singing clear as day, “Cheer up!  Cheer up!  Cheerio!”  I marveled at this special message and wondered if my robin was the only one who sang these words.  So I looked it up in my Audubon Society Field Guide to North American Birds and found that my robin was not an anomaly, but that robins are considered the true harbinger of spring, singing, “Cheer up, cheer up, cheerily”.

I stood there that day filled with wonder.  I wasn’t hearing things; there it was in the bird book:  “cheer-up, cheer-up, cheerily.”  I thought to myself “cheerily…no, that isn’t what I hear.”  We had lived in England for a year and our family, especially Lori, who loved to put on an English accent, often said “Cheerio!” to one another when we meant “Goodbye” or “See you later!”  There was no doubt in my mind as I stood there listening.  It WAS cheerio.  Lori could have found no more perfect way to try to cheer me up AND say “hello”!

Nine springs have passed since then, and although I will always deeply miss Lori’s physical presence in my life, those darkest of times are thankfully now mostly in the past.  It is spring once again and as I hear the robin singing so hopefully in the highest branches, it takes me back to that first spring song, and I smile, remembering.  And I think of all those who are now in the darkest depts. Of their own grief and pray they too will hear this lovely song.

Lovingly lifted from “Linked Together” Newsletter of the Atlanta area Chapters, April-May 2003
TCF Atlanta Daily E-Newsletter 

and Online Sharing

TCF Atlanta Daily E-Newsletter and Online Sharing is an online sharing group available to anyone with internet access. The Online Daily Sharing is a wonderful daily resource to remind everyone "They Need Not Walk Alone".   We share articles, poems and messages from other bereaved families.  

Currently online sharing has over 1300 active members and are growing at a rate of 2 per day.   To join go to the following link: www.tcfatlanta.org/SharingList.html
Many thanks to Wayne and Jayne Newton in reaching out to bereaved families worldwide as editors of the TCF Atlanta online sharing site and TCF Atlanta website.                                                 ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Just as seeds need
Soil, water, and

warmth to spur

On new growth –

So your soul

Needs patience,

perspective, and

purpose.

March Winds

He raced against the wind

as if his life depended upon it.

Eyes bright, cheeks glowing

from the still almost chilly March wind,

throwing me a smile now and then 

to make sure I was watching.  I was,

and when I caught a smile I applauded.

His effort so great for one small boy

I don’t remember now

[image: image9.wmf]if his kite ever flew – sometimes,
in spite of heroic efforts, they don’t.

But I remember the day

the nip in the air

his cheeks glowing

his fresh, clean smell

my afternoon of playing catch

with his smiles…

I remember every year

when March winds begin to blow.

Even if he had not died

long after the age of flying kites,

I still would remember.

Maybe if he were still here,

teaching his own small boy

the delicate art of flying kites

and catching how own smiles,

it wouldn’t hurt so much

when March winds begin to blow.

From Songs from the Edge by Faye Harden, lovingly lifted from the TCF Tucson Chapter Newsletter, Vol. 14, No. 4

A Storm of Grief
When a storm of grief grows in the heart,

Reach back for yesterday

To catch onto your memories

The storm will calm, and for a brief moment

The lost feeling of happiness

Will shine through and through.

By Lori Pollard, TCF Montgomery, AL

April Reflections
Spring  -  Easter  -  Passover

Spring means new growth, flowers, green grass, butterflies, budding trees 

And with this comes hope for the future.

Easter reminds us of a life hereafter and the children’s laughter fills our hope

As they engage in Easter egg hunts and Easter bunnies.

Passover remembers the ones no longer with us – and as we mourn their loss we understand that the life of the dead is now in the memory of the living.

Lent often brings up talk about “giving up things” – I would prefer to hear people say what they are doing for other, for Lent.  Forgiveness could be a start, followed by love.  Add also patience, understanding and friendship.  It’s better to be less critical of others and more loving instead.


Priorities can change.  One of our bereaved parents observed how her priorities have changed since the death of her child.  She used to find it important to shop for material things.   She now feels time spent with children is more important.  She told us about a recent day; as she was about to leave the house her grandson wanted to show her something, but she said she didn’t have time right then.  After a moment, she reconsidered and said, sure she had time ---

How many of us forget it only takes a few minutes or a smile, to make someone else’s day.  Bereaved parents know more than anyone we might not get a second chance.  So tonight, when we turn out the light and reflect on the day, I hope we all can say “this was a good day not only for me but for the kindness I showed to others”

By Othell Heaney, from the Brandywine Hundred TCF Chapter, Delaware
What is your Passion?

A counselor I was seeing mid-year 2007 once asked me “what is your passion”?.   I sat there in stunned silence. What was my passion?   I didn’t know how to answer him but I immediately knew how to answer the question when relating it to my daughter, Norma.

Other than being a great mom to Chris and Sam and wife to Mike, teaching was her passion. It consumed her from the day she started teaching her first 5th grade class at Flamingo Elementary in Davie, Florida until the day she died. Her students and fellow teachers were a testament to her passion. 

My daughter, Norma Ann Mucha was 43 years old when she, along with my 16 year old granddaughter, Samantha  and my son-in-law Mike were killed in a small airplane accident Christmas day 2006.   My grandson, Chris and his girlfriend Kelly were not with his family on that flight as Kelly had to work and Chris decided to stay at home with her. The accident came as a horrific shock to all of our family- it was quick and it was definitely unexpected.  I remember the last words I spoke to my daughter before the plane Mike was piloting took off from Florida were those that were spoken from the heart of a Mother so many times before “be careful, see you soon, Love you!”. 

Norma was a loving, caring and fun person to be around.  She always had a smile for everyone and a warm, happy greeting when meeting people, whether friend or stranger.  As a mom, she volunteered in her children’s school from the time Chris was in preschool. When both Chris and Samantha were students at Flamingo Elementary in Davie, Florida, Norma served on every position of the PTSA two or three terms and was so excited about being involved in her children’s school.  I remember the many times I would visit them in Davie and we would head over to the school “just to pick up something from the PTSA office” and stay for hours doing things that needed to be done or working with the staff and students. I knew all the staff and  lots of the students in Sam and Chris’s classes just from being at Flamingo with Norma.  Her enthusiasm for the children and staff were contagious- everyone seemed more upbeat and “into” activities when Norma was in charge - you could feel her joy. The field day activities each year took on a new meaning- she made sure each child had a T Shirt for the day- whether they paid for it or not.  She loved giving- it gave her pure joy to see a smile radiate across a child’s face.

At some point it was brought to her attention that she should go back to school to obtain her teaching degree, hearing from so many friends and staff at the school – “you are here all the time – you might as well get paid for your time”. So, at 40 years old Norma graduated with honors and received her teaching degree. I was there that day and I remember the goose bumps on my arms and my face beaming with pride – “that’s my girl” I said as I watched her march across the stage to receive her degree.

Much to her overwhelming joy, she was given a position teaching 5th grade at Flamingo Elementary  which over the years had transitioned to encompass an area of  low income and very diversified families. These were exactly the children she wanted to share her passion for learning with and she never let her students “do without”- if there was a field trip to go on every student went as long as Mrs. Mucha was their teacher.  She would reward their good grades and learning habits with special school related treats.—learning in her classroom was a fun experience textured with kind words, encouragement and smiles.

In April, 2007 on what would have been Norma’s 44th birthday, Flamingo Elementary invited all of her family and friends to a Memorial in her honor. When we first got the invitations her sisters and I thought the Memorial would be attended by Norma’s 5th grade students and some teachers but when we arrived at the school playground we were astonished to see the entire school sitting in chairs and bleachers all over the playground.  There was special music prepared by the school band and chorus.   Several teachers, PTSA and  Town of Davie officials spoke about Norma but the most inspiring words came from the students themselves.  Boys and girls who had known our Norma for only a few months during that first semester of the school year.  Many speaking only a few sentences about her enthusiasm, the fun things she did in the classroom, how she made learning into an experience they would always remember and many with tears flowing down their still stunned,young faces.  The PTSA presented us with a quilt that the students had helped to make – each student drew or wrote something on a square of the quilt and it was lovingly pieced together with strips of purple fabric, Norma’s favorite color.  Every student and teacher wore a purple T Shirt with Norma’s name on the sleeve “in loving memory of Mrs. Mucha”.  The principal spoke of Norma’s zest for life and her love of teaching and then told us that they were going to put a “memorial walk” of bricks from Norma’s 5th grade classroom to the playground as Norma didn’t like that the kids had to walk through a dirt covered area to get back into the school. She would love the new pathway with messages of love from her students, family and friends.

Norma would have been overwhelmed by the magnitude of love and respect shown her that day- we were. I was asked to say a few words at the end of the ceremony and as I stood in the warm Florida sun at 8:30 in the morning that beautiful day I was embraced by the prospect that my daughter, Norma made her passion count.  My only regret was for the many students who would never have the opportunity to be touched by her warm and loving spirit. I thanked those who, over the years had encouraged Norma to follow her dream of becoming a teacher, as  I looked out over a sea of purple shirts. 

I think I can now answer the counselor who asked me what my passion is?  I want for my family never to be forgotten.  I want for  my daughter’s passion to be carried on in the minds and hearts of her former students. I want to passionately – remember their smiles!

By Maryann Bills, TCF Gwinnett

In Loving Memory of: my daughter, Norma Ann Mucha, son-in-law Michael Allen Mucha and granddaughter, Samantha Ann Mucha
Happy Mother’s Day – From Heaven

From Our Precious Children – To The World

Hey World, when the rest of you are celebrating
Mother’s Day with all your gifts and cards,

I’m wondering if you would please remember my mom –

Because it’s still so hard.

It may seem to you that my mom’s had plenty of time –

To do her grieving and to adjust and to get me off her mind.

But what you may not understand 
is that for her it’s never over,

And with Mother’s Day approaching 
it makes things that much harder.

From Us – To Our Precious Children

Oh, my precious child, how I miss you, how my heart still breaks in two – when I think of all my Mother’s Days now are spent here without you.

How I wish you were here with me 
so I can feel your sweet, kind touch,

And share my Mother’s Day with you, 
for I love and miss you so very much.

From Our Precious Children – To Us

Oh, Momma, don’t you know by now, 
I know just how you feel,

But know for sure within your soul, our love is still very real.

Mom, I would like to say some things & make it crystal clear,

That although I’m not with you in bodily form, 
I’m really very near.

So, Happy Mother’s Day, from heaven, 
Momma, I just wanted you to know,

You are still the best mother in the whole wide world, 
and I still love you so.

Now listen very closely to me, Mom – 
it’s important you show,

To those you come in contact with, 
so that the world will know.

That when I left the world below and came to heaven above,

I brought with me all our good memories

 and your sweet motherly love.

So, when the rest of the world is celebrating Mother’s Day,

With all their children who are still there,

You and I can still hold each other close

 in the “secret world” we share.

For I live on in every memory that resides within your heart,

And even death cannot separate us or cause our love to part.

So, my gift to you this Mother’s Day 

is one that cannot be seen, but it comes wrapped with tissues of love, and sent on angels’ wings.  

I am sending you hugs and kisses and words of love that say – “To the best mother in the whole wide world,

“HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY”

By Faye McCord, in honor of all bereaved mothers 

~ In Memory of all our Children ~

And in loving memory of my son, 

Lane McCord, 1/26/65 – 9/13/98

For my Barbie on Mother's Day


Mother’s Day For Bereaved Moms 
 
A day of joy and celebration
for all mothers on this earth
who love their children unconditionally
from adoption or from birth
 
This love lasts a lifetime
but if your child should die
the day is marked with sadness
stained with tears that you will cry 
 
God bless you special mothers
whose children have donned wings
our thoughts are with you this bittersweet day
and the melancholy that it brings
 
No matter how many years will pass
your heart will hurt this day 
like a glowing ember flaring up
the pain returns your way.
 
There is nothing that can be said
nothing anyone can do
no one can heal the pain
so deep inside of you.
 
It is your pain
the greatest burden a mother can bear
imbedded within all the joys of Motherhood
there will always be some despair.
 
Find solace the best you can
in knowing a mother's love transcends 
all time and space
and no matter where your child is
they will feel your heart's embrace.

By Mitch Carmody, TCF Minnesota, author of “Letters to My Son” www.heartlightstudios.net
The Angels Cry              
Raindrops fall from the heavens, mimicking the tears falling down my cheeks.  A torrent of rain is unveiled from the dark clouds above like the shadow on my soul.  The angels, too, cry for my loss.  Thunder and lightning are unleashed in anguish.  The skies drum out my torment, until at long last I cannot cry anymore – today.  The rain slowly tapers off to a gentle sprinkle, as my grief is spent.  The clouds part; the sun comes out once more and dries away my tears.  A robin lands nearby singing gleefully, reminding us that, with sorrow, there is also joy.
By Lorrain Bebeau, TCF St. Albert

A  Grandparent’s Point of View

The death of a child is the most tragic thing that can happen to anyone.  It affects so many lives – family, friends and even strangers.


I lost my grandchild through death, and only a grandparent can understand the special love we have for our grandchildren and the loss we feel when the child dies.  For grandparents, it is a double loss.  Not only is your grandchild gone, but you also watch your child die each day.


The smile that was always on my daughter’s face is no longer there.  The hurt is so deep and there are so many questions.  You feel helpless as a parent.   You can’t kiss the hurt away, as you did when she was a child.  You have no answers for her questions, as you can barely understand your own feelings.


Each day I hope and pray for a little ray of sunshine to show on my daughter’s face.  I search for a little something to say or do that will comfort her.  It seems that there is no end to the suffering.


As time has slowly gone by, I have seen the healing process begin.  IN time a ray of hope will shine on my daughter’s face and a smile will make her eyes light up again.  She will turn to me for what little comfort I can give her.  There will always be a part of me that is gone, but in time I will learn to live with the part that is still there.

By Ruth Eaton, TCF Savannah, GA

*******************************************************

Angel Girl

Eyes shimmering brightly,

[image: image10.wmf]A smile like a pearl.

You may be gone now;

But you’re still our Angel Girl.
We watched you lying quietly,

Memorizing your face.

Complete with such innocence,

Yet filled with such grace.
We need not be afraid

As to where you might be

Someday we’ll be together,

Just wait, and you’ll see.
So tiny and small you were,

So soft to the touch

Fly to the gates of Heaven,

We’ll miss you very much.
We know you’re shining down on us

From the heavens above.

You are Michaela Ann

We’ll never forget, but always love.

By Gina Fabrizio, Michaela’s sister, Dublin, CA from Bereavement Magazine, www.bereavementmag.com
To My Brother

Wherever we look,

You are there,

You are the light

On the water.

You are the blossom

On the tree.

You are a thought,

And you are a feeling,

Wherever we are,

You are there.

By Martha Dubinsky, Chappaqua, NY

PEOPLE THINK

People think we’re fine,

You know,

They say, “oh, siblings heal so fast.”

But they don’t know

The empty feelings,

Or our longing

For the past.

People think we’re fine,

You know,

“Look how they’ve resumed

Their lives,” they say.

But, they don’t know 

of our troubled hearts

Or the loneliness

From day to day.

People think we’re fine,

You know,

“See how they’re getting over it?”

They’ve surmised.

But, they don’t know

That we’ve learned to laugh and smile,

[image: image11.wmf]Only to complete

Our broken heart’s disguise.

By Mary Mathews,
TCF Sibling, Ft. Lauderdale, FL

April Showers Bring May Flowers
April is a month known for rain, which is a necessary component to bring out the flowers in May.  It is a step that cannot be skipped or done away with.  Although at times bleak and dreary, this rainy season is a time of rejuvenation for the ground and prepares the soil to be able to nourish the plant life that will soon come.

The death of a loved one creates a personal “rainy season” that lasts much longer than a single month.  The days become figuratively dark and gloomy with menacing clouds hanging overhead.  This too is a necessary component for personal healing.  So many people I see grow (understandably) tired of their “rainy season”:   full of sudden outbursts of tears and thunderous pangs of pain.  These emotional storms can not only come quickly, but may linger unmercilessly as well.

In April with storms coming at the drop of a hat, I know that if I want to manage the amount I get wet, I need to stay prepared.  I will keep an umbrella in my office, in the car, at home and with me wherever I go.  Likewise with those who are weathering “emotional storms” can also prepare themselves.  Suggested supplies to keep on hand are many and may vary from person to person.  First and foremost, keep tissues on you at all times.  Grief is often unexpectedly triggered in the most inconvenient of places.  For many, eating is completely thrown off balance.   Keep a snack near you as well for times when you suddenly realize you have not eaten all day and feel like you may pass out.  Also, it is nice to have something cold to drink to replenish yourself after having a “good” cry.  In addition, keep a small notebook and pen handy and write down anything important that you need to remember.  People who are grieving are supposed to have no memory when it comes to appointments or grocery lists.  These things take a back seat (if that) to mentally reconstructing one’s own life after a death.

As you continue to weather your own storms, remember that the tears you shed are not wasted.  They are necessary and healing, preparing you for your coming springtime when the flowers bloom once again.

By Stephanie Elson, reprinted from Tears to Hope, Newsletter of The Amelia Center, a place of hope and healing for families, Birmingham, AL, www.ameliacenter.org

Support Group Meetings

Monthly support group meetings are the heart of The Compassionate Friends. These gatherings provide a safe and caring environment in which bereaved parents and siblings can talk freely about the emotions and experiences they are enduring. Parents and siblings receive the understanding and support of others who have “been there.”  

Through the years, the hope for the future that is provided through these sharing sessions has been more helpful than anything else in resolving the grief of bereaved parents. Siblings, grandparents and other adult family members are also welcome at TCF meetings.

The death of a child of any age, from any cause, is a shattering experience for a family.  When a child dies, to whom does a family turn for the emotional support it will need during the grief journey that lies ahead?  The Compassionate Friends understands that grief for a child lasts longer and is more intense than society commonly recognizes.  Other grieving parents can offer empathy and understanding of this loss, while also recognizing that each person’s grief is unique.


What Does May Bring?

First, May brings Mother’s Day – another painful holiday.  Commercials are everywhere; I can’t check e-mail without being bombarded with ads for gifts and cards for Mother’s Day.  Some churches honor the oldest mother, the youngest mother and the mother with the most children present.  Then there are the flowers – wear a red flower if your mother is living and a white one if your mother has died.  (I keep hearing carnations, but it was always roses when I was a child.)  Some years ago, some bereaved mothers started wearing a yellow flower, either alone or with the traditional color, honoring their own mother.

It helped me to know the origin of Mother’s Day.  After Anna Jarvis’s mother died May 9, 1905, Anna decided a Sunday in May should be set aside to honor her mother and all mothers.  Anna felt her mother deserved recognition because, although her life was filled with sorrow, she lived selflessly and showed kindness and generosity toward others.  Anna was one of four surviving siblings; seven others died in early childhood and Anna’s mother mourned those seven children throughout her life.  Anna never married and never had a child of her own.   Her work to establish a day to honor her mother persuaded President Woodrow Wilson to proclaim the second Sunday in May as a national holiday honoring all mothers.

Finally newly bereaved mothers commonly have some questions that are acute on this day.  For those who have no surviving children, so far as I am concerned, you are a mother.  For the rest of you, each one has to decide how to answer the question of “how many children do you have?”  I am still the mother of three children although one is no longer on earth with me.

I hope each of you find some peace on this Mother’s Day and that knowing it specifically honored a bereaved mother will make each succeeding one a little easier.

Memorial Day was established to honor those who died in the military defending our nation, but has become a time of general remembrance.  I pass one small cemetery in southwest Arkansas fairly frequently and always see that fresh white stones have been spread before Memorial Day and every grave appears to have a new flower arrangement.  As a child, my parents would take me with them but I had never known any of the relatives whose graves we visited.  Perhaps as we get older, we think that someday we will do this for our parents or grandparents but never our children.  My son was cremated and I don’t have a grave to visit, but this holiday has far more impact on me now. 
May also brings graduations.  Whether from kindergarten, grade school, high school or college, this is a rite of passage that some of our children never reached.  If your child was close to graduation, the school may recognize him or her in some way.  Or another child (sibling, cousin, friend) may be graduating and receiving their announcement may bring a special ache.

We hope you all plan ahead and discuss with family members and caring friends so that you can get through these events with a minimum of pain.

By Tracy Rhein of Bereaved Parents USA, Central Arkansas Chapter

News from The Compassionate Friends National Office
2009 National Conference in Portland, Oregon, August 7 – 9 
Candy Lightner, the dynamic founder of Mothers Against Drunk Drivers (MADD) has agreed to be a keynote speaker at the 2009 TCF National Conference in Portland, Oregon August 7-9.

Candy’s 13 year-old daughter Cari was struck by a vehicle from behind and killed May 3, 1980, as she walked down a quiet street. The hit-and-run driver had four previous drunk driving convictions and had served virtually no time in jail. Candy went from being a divorced mother selling real estate to a ”crusader with a cause,” testifying before legislatures. Obsessed with her crusade, Candy, with friends, started MADD, which has grown to more than 600 chapters and three million members throughout the United States and at least four other countries. Among the many accomplishments of MADD was the successful lobbying to raise the legal drinking age to 21 in 1984, which is estimated to save approximately 800 lives annually. TCF is pleased to have Candy Lightner joining with our featured keynote speakers in Portland, Oregon.

Besides Candy Lightner, the conference will feature keynoters Reg and Maggie Green and  Michele Longo Eder. Reg and Maggie are the parents of Nicholas Green, the seven-year-old American boy who was shot and killed by highway bandits in Italy in 1994. Their decision to donate his organs to seven Italians became a major news story around the world, spawning thousands of organ donations in Italy (a country where organ donations were virtually unheard of before Nicholas’ death) and around the world. This remarkable story was made into a CBS movie of the week called The Nicholas Effect.

Michele Longo Eder is author of Salt in our Blood—The memoir of a Fisherman’s Wife. Michele, an accomplished lawyer, started journaling what daily life was like for her while her husband and sons were commercial fishing off the coasts of Oregon, Washington, and northern California. Never did she dream that her journaling would include the account of a personal tragedy that struck just before Christmas 2001.

Reservations for those attending TCF’s national conference are being accepted by the Doubletree Hotel Portland where the conference will be held. TCF has negotiated for a large block of rooms at a special price for those attending the conference. Rate is $129 per room per night in several different configurations. As always, we suggest that you make reservations early to avoid disappointment. To reserve online, visit reservations. You may also call the Doubletree Hotel at 1-503-281-6111 and receive the negotiated price, but you must identify yourself as attending The Compassionate Friends National Conference. The rooms are available at this special rate for those staying the nights of August 5-August 9. Last day for reservations, if rooms are still available, will be July 4.

Visit www.compassionatefriends.org for further information & details.
News from the Gwinnett Chapter                      We reach out to you with the understanding and love only another bereaved parent can offer.  Attending meetings and learning from others what has helped them is one way to ease the pain of losing a child.  We welcome you to join us at the Gwinnett Chapter of TCF.  

The Gwinnett Chapter has a Birthday Table every month,  set up with our butterfly candle and birthday poem and there is plenty of room for pictures.  If your child, grandchild or sibling’s birthday falls in that meeting month, you will have the opportunity to share some of your special memories with us.    Please bring your favorite pictures and/or mementos for our Birthday Table and also, please feel free to bring your child’s favorite snacks and/or drinks for our snack table.   

We have an extensive collection of bereavement books & materials, some purchased by TCF Gwinnett and some donated by parents in our Lending Library.  You are more than welcome to check out books for as long as you need; there is no due date & there are no late fees.   If you have grief books that you would like to donate, we welcome new additions for our library.   We will place a label inside the book that it has been donated by the parent (s) or sibling of the child’s name.   

If you would like to give of your time, and volunteer in any way to our chapter, we warmly welcome new volunteers.  This is your chance to give back and to help out with the “behind the scenes” efforts for our local chapter.    We need new volunteers to successfully continue the efforts begun when the Gwinnett Chapter was created in 1994.    Volunteer opportunities range from helping to set up a meeting, becoming a facilitator, and making phone calls.  This is a great way to give back in memory of your child after you have found hope, encouragement and strength from TCF to survive & thrive in spite of life’s worst tragedy.  Making the change from needing help & finding help to giving help & support to new parents is another healing milestone.    Please call or e-mail June Cooper, 770-995-5268, jc30044@flash.net, or Meg Avery, 770-932-5862 if you have questions or if you’d like to volunteer.

Helping is Healing

Kathy Melchers, Josh Stulick’s mom, will be a guest speaker with Safe Horizons at their National Victim’s Awareness Month Candle Light Vigil in Staten Island on April 30th.  This event is just 3 days after the 17th anniversary of Josh’s murder.   Her words of wisdom and encouragement will surely bring hope and comforts to other families.  We wish Kathy safe travels.
The Annual Gwinnett Chapter Picnic will be on Saturday, September 12, 2009 from 3:30 – 7:00 at Rhodes Jordan Park in the Stanley Gunter Pavilion in Lawrenceville.  Please read future newsletters for specific details.   If you would like to join the picnic committee, there will be a meeting in July.  Please contact Meg Avery, 770-932-5862 or email tcfgwinnett@yahoo.com
Compassionate Friends Chapter Leadership Training Program

If you are interested in giving back to TCF Gwinnett as a chapter co-leader, facilitator, meeting organizer, or general helper, we would like you to attend the upcoming leadership training program.  This is not just for “chapter leaders” – there are workshops and seminars regarding all aspects of becoming further involved with our chapter.   The National Office is sponsoring this program from May 1-3 in Charlotte, North Carolina, an easy 3 hour drive from Gwinnett.  The program begins Friday evening and concludes Sunday morning.   There is no expense involved for TCF members who attend for either the hotel and/or meals; all you need to provide is transportation.  The workshops offered give excellent insight into the “behind the scenes” efforts and volunteer opportunities for local chapters.  TCF Gwinnett is in need of more facilitators and organizers.   Please contact Meg Avery 770-932-5862 or email tcfgwinnett@yahoo.com for more information.   Please consider giving back to TCF and continuing your healing journey in memory of your child by helping those who will be seeking out TCF in the months to come.   What would it have been like for you if TCF had not been here for you?   Please help us to keep the Gwinnett chapter thriving with your time and dedication.  

                             Gifts of Love                                                                   A love gift is a financial donation to The Compassionate Friends Gwinnett Chapter.  It is usually in honor of a child who has died, but it can also be from individuals who want to honor a relative or friend who has died, or simply a gift from someone who wants to help in the work of our chapter.  Love gifts are acknowledged in each quarterly issue.

In Loving Memory of Karen Hendler  ,                               from her mom, Livia Hendler 

In Loving Memory of Tom Waters,                                      from his parents, Richard & Faye Waters
In Loving Memory of Faye DuBose,                                    from her friends, Jayne & Wayne Newton

In Loving Memory of Robert Coltman,                                from his parents, Barnet & Ellen Coltman

In Loving Memory of Faye DuBose,                                           from her friends, Barnet & Ellen Coltman

In Loving Memory of Faye DuBose,                                           from her friend Johnny Tuggle

In Loving Memory of Faye DuBose,                                             from her husband John DuBose

In Loving Memory of Faye DuBose,                                            from her friends, Patrick & Kathy Malone

In Loving Memory of Jenny Gryzinski,                               from her grandmother, Dolores Gryzinski
In Loving Memory of Autumn DuBose & Faye DuBose, from their dad/husband, John DuBose

In Loving Memory of Faye DuBose,                                            from her friends, Ed & Pat Kuzela

In Loving Memory of Faye DuBose,                                     from her friends, John & Sandra Dean

Stamps were donated by Marvin Choate, for Remembrance Cards, in loving memory of his daughter, Fara Nicole

The first Gwinnett TCF Chapter meeting was held in January 1992 by John & Faye DuBose and Judy Starling Webb.   The formal charter was granted to TCF Gwinnett by the National Chapter in September 1994.  Barbara Parsons, along with John & Faye DuBose, were chapter  leaders from 1993 – 1998.   John & Faye dedicated many hours to TCF Gwinnett after their chapter leadership, as volunteers and facilitators, in memory of their daughter, Autumn.   Faye DuBose lost her battle with cancer on Nov. 9, 2008.

If you make a monetary donation to TCF Gwinnett, (which is tax-deductible)  you may specify whether you would like your contribution to go toward the memorial garden account, newsletter account or general account.   Funds from the general account pay for remembrance cards, postage, labels, the annual picnic, expenses associated with monthly meetings and for information packets for newly bereaved parents.    We do not receive funds from The Compassionate Friends National Office and we are always extremely appreciative for any contributions.  Please be assured, however, that there are no financial dues to be a member of TCF.   Everyone contributes in their own unique way; whether it be with time, donations of books for our library, referring newly bereaved parents to us, helping out at monthly meetings, making phone calls etc. 

  Our Credo...

We need not walk alone.
We are The Compassionate Friends.
We reach out to each other with love,
with understanding and with hope.
The children we mourn have died at all ages and from many different causes, but our love for them unites us.
Your pain becomes my pain,
just as your hope becomes my hope.
We come together from all walks of life,
from many different circumstances.
We are a unique family because we represent many
races, creeds and relationships.  We are young, and we are old.
Some of us are far along in our grief, but others
still feel a grief so fresh and so intensely painful that they feel helpless and see no hope.
Some of us have found our faith to be a source of
strength while some of us are struggling to find
answers.   Some of us are angry, filled with guilt or in
deep depression while others radiate an inner peace.
But whatever pain we bring to this gathering of
The Compassionate Friends,
it is pain we will share
just as we share with each other our love for the children who have died.
We are all seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but we are committed to building a future together.  We reach out to each other in love to share the pain as well as the joy, share the anger as well as the peace, share the faith as well as the doubts and help each other to grieve as well as to grow.
We need not walk alone.
We Are The Compassionate Friends.
Copyright 2007
Would you like to honor your child by making a donation to the Gwinnett TCF Chapter in his or her memory?

Please fill out the information below, clip and mail with your tax deductible donation to: Gwinnett TCF, Barbara Dwyer, 

4905 Pond Ridge Lane, Cumming, GA  30041. 

(Please make checks payable to TCF Gwinnett.) 

Name_____________________________________________

Address:__________________________________________

In Memory of:_____________________________________

Please specify if you would like your donation added to the Children’s Memorial Account, Newsletter Account, or General Account.
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